MINUTES OF MEETING
AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

3rd April 2014, 3.30 – 4.45pm
In attendance
	Paula Harris* (Chair)
	Isabelle Riddoch

	Lynne Leslie* (Treasurer)
	Claire Mackenzie

	Sue Barrie* (Secretary)
	Mirjam Currie

	Clare Ptaszek*
	Olia Shulayeva

	Sheila Morgan*
	Mr Forrester (Headteacher)

	Lindsay Cochrane*
	Mrs Jamieson

	Patricia MacEachern
	Miss Thomson

	John Forrester*
	

	Denise Bird
	


* indicates Member of the Parent Council Committee

Apologies

	Karen Carmichael*
	Margo Titmuss

	Marieke Wood*
	Tom Lawson*

	Therese Hendry*
	Lizzy Dixon*


And thanks to Miss Currie for supervising the children
	
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 30th January 2014 were approved without amendment.
	

	2
	Matters arising from the last minutes
The Goblin Kart project was underway. Thistle kids have kindly agreed to sell boiler suits at cost. 13 will be required at £12.99 each plus £2.50 each for a logo. Mr Forrester is working with Jim Titmuss on getting sponsorship to pay for these.
The kids’ disco made about £350 – thanks to the organisers.

The vinyl night made about £480 and fun was had by all.
	

	3
	Treasurer’s Report

The bank balance was currently £2,783. In addition the extra-curricular account (football and swimming) had £1,053.
	

	4
	Headteacher’s Report
Life and work of the school

· Inset days  all staff have updated food hygiene certificates 

· Incas – Standardised assessments completed by P3

· Quality improvement visit – went well. We need to include relevance to topics. Community links. 

· Unicef day for change was a big success children presented well
· Morning multi sports thank you to volunteers
· Rotary quiz – we scored 90 pts 
· Crazy Hair (£100) and Sport relief (£1700) were both a big success children enjoyed taking part and learning about where the money goes. 
· P5 cycling going well again thank you support
· Euro quiz – fourth place in Aberdeenshire for a tough quiz
· Badminton – excellent experience
· Eco schools continued by Miss Campbell , mascot and t shirt, waste week – Bling a bottle. 
· Topics have been great this term P1/2 dinosaurs trip to Satrosphere, P3 Egyptians – class museum, P4 Mr Poppers’s Penguin, bird watch scheme, Sochi, P5 roman banquet, P6/7 WW2. Nursery round the world, people who help us and hair!

Staffing 

Mrs Watson went to a full time job closer to home

Mrs Blakemore moves to Stirling – replacement Mrs Watson and Miss Thomson take on as a job share

What next? Summer term 

Parents evenings – change of dates 

Abernethy 

SSPCA – Workshops

Zoolab

WW2 exhibition. 

Sports day

P7 leavers 

Incas and transition events P7

Den day/health week

Thanks to:

· We continue to be very grateful to so many parents who help with swimming, netball, football, chess, knitting, lego and singing.

· The Nearly New sale organisers who donated resources to the school and Nursery 

· The Parent Council has supported us by paying for new resources including science and gym equipment


	

	5
	Wish List

Since the last meeting, Mr Forrester had spent £2,082 of Parent Council funds on resources. This had purchased:
Nelson handwriting scheme

2 projectors for hall and nursery

Lower case keyboards for younger children

Sports equipment

Science equipment

This left £418 still to spend from the £2,500 agreed at the last meeting.
Mr Forrester presented a new wish list:

1. Education City literacy and numeracy resources for approx £1,000

2. Books – different genres. Could spend £3,000

3. Zoolab workshop £300.

It was agreed to fund a further £2,500, using it for item 1. and half of item 2. The previous balance of £418 would more than cover the Zoolab workshop.
	JF

	5
	Up and coming events
8th May – Bags to School. Isabelle Riddoch continues to organise.
17th May – Spring Fair 1-4pm in the school. Information and tickets would be going out in packs this week. Plan is to have garden games – Lindsay to cost and seek approval for expenditure by email to Parent Council. There will be a bakeoff competition again.

Gala day 31st May. Mirjam and Claire need 12 volunteers to help run the stall – Mr Forrester to add to newsletter.

End of term BBQ. John Forrester (parent) to email around dads to get a team to organise. It will be on Thursday 3rd July. It was agreed that tickets for food would cost 50p more than last year to cover the cost of a bouncy castle.
	IR
Sub group
JF

JF

	6
	Football club
Both Mirjam and Tracey would be stepping down from running the school football club at the end of the summer term. Mr Forrester offered to assist with keeping this going. Karen Carmichael offered to deal with the admin side of things. Gary Harris would also be able to help but only after 5.30pm.
	JF
KC

GH

	7
	Lunchtime toilets
Parents present asked for clarification on the use of the school toilets at lunchtime, as their children reported not being able to go. There is a system of cards to prevent too many children congregating in the toilets at once. Mr Forrester to ensure that the P1/2s are reminded to go before they head outside, and to explain system in the next newsletter
	JF

	8
	Non payment of bills 
It was reported that one or two families were behind with paying fees for extracurricular clubs. This was causing extra work for volunteers running the clubs. This issue had been raised previously – secretary to check what was agreed from previous minutes. Mr Forrester offered to help collect fees if clubs were struggling.
	JF

	9
	Next Meeting

Tuesday 20th May 7pm
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